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	a thinking-caring learning community
	

	Information for Parents of

pupils currently in Primary 5
Friday 25  May 2018
	


25/05/2018
10th P7 Learning Visit: Monday 2 September to Friday 6 September 2019

Dear Parents / Carers of pupils currently in Primary 5,
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10th P7 Learning Visit to London for Current Primary 5 pupils as P7 
from 08.45 on Monday 2 September 
to 16.15 on Friday 6 September 2019
September 2019 may seem a long time away, but demand on London Youth Hostel places is such that to secure accommodation our School needs to book places now and pay a deposit of £40 by Monday 11 June 2018.
We hope that you will be interested in this provisional programme based on this year’s programme, priced £270 per pupil:
· Small coach transport from school to Waverley Station and vice versa

· Return rail travel between Edinburgh and London

· Bus and Underground travel within London

· At Rotherhithe Youth Hostel (modern, excellent condition): 4 nights’ accommodation; 4 dinners, 4 breakfasts and 4 packed lunches

· 1 or 2 theatre tickets, eg Matilda the Musical matinee 

· Tour and workshop at the Westminster Parliament

· Trip on the London Eye

· River Thames Cruise from Westminster to Greenwich

· Plenty of time to play at lunchtimes in St James’s Park, Jubilee Park and the Diana Princess of Wales Memorial Park

· Free visit to the Museum of London or another Museum depending on the focus of learning. 

£270 per pupil is a lot of money for any family.  The parents of every child who has taken part so far has commented most favourably on the value for money; the variety of learning experiences and resultant follow-up learning in school.
We hope that all 24 pupils will be able to take part in which case we are looking towards their Class Teacher and me leading the visit with three parent helpers. At least 12 pupils participating out of 24 are needed to justify me as Head Teacher being away from school for 5 days to lead the Visit without the Class Teacher. I shall inform you during the week beginning 18 June 2018 of who is participating in the P7 London Visit 2019. 
There is a meeting in School on Thursday 7 June from 18.30 to 19.15 for Parents of the 14 pupils taking part in our 9th P7 London Visit from 3 to 7 September 2018. You are most welcome to come along to this to learn about the details of all arrangements, before you make a decision.
Could you please complete and return the reply form on page 3 via your child’s Teacher or directly to Mrs Munro, Administrative Assistant by 08.45 Monday 11 June 2018?
A 2nd parents’ meeting will be held in April 2019.  A request for up-to-date contact details and medical information will be made then. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me / speak with me. 
I now invite parents and children to decide on whether or not they want their child to participate so that firm bookings can be made.  

To secure a place so that the School can make firm arrangements, the Youth Hostel needs a deposit of £40 by Monday 11 June 2018.  Therefore, if you wish your child to take part, could you please complete and return the attached form with a £40 deposit via your child’s teacher or directly to Mrs Munro, Administrative Assistant by 08.45 on Monday 11 June 2018 at the latest.  We are unable to add pupils to arrangements after this date.

Please make cheques payable to ‘Tynewater Primary School’ or pay via ParentPay.

For the School to meet Youth Hostel payment requirements and to take advantage of lower prices through early bookings for theatre tickets, rail travel and other activities, 16 weeks or more before our departure, the remaining £230 needs to be paid as follows:

· £115 by 08.45 on 1 February 2019 at the latest
· and the final £115 by 08.45 on 3 May 2019 at the latest
Please keep a note of these dates and amounts in your diary.  
Mrs Munro (Administrative Assistant), through our School Office, can operate a savings bank for you and your child, to meet these payment dates or you can pay via ParentPay.  
Please note that, at any time, if you cancel your child’s place for whatever reason, no money can be returned to you unless the place is taken up by another pupil / paid for by another family.  This may not be possible.  I understand that this may not be possible. It has been suggested to me that I arrange insurance against this happening.
Again please contact me / speak with me if you have any questions.
Thanking you in anticipation,
Yours sincerely,

Douglas Lawson    
Head Teacher
Please complete and return the reply form below 
along with a deposit of £40, via your child’s Teacher,

or directly to Mrs Munro, Administrative Assistant,

by 08.45 Monday 11 June 2018?
	Pupil’s name:
	
	Currently P5


	I / We would like my / our child to take part in the above P7 Study Visit to London.
	Please circle:

Yes  /  No

	I attach / enclose a deposit of £40 to secure my child’s place
Please make cheques payable to ‘Tynewater Primary School’ or pay via ParentPay.


	So that all arrangements can be made by the School well in advance to secure bookings, I agree to pay the remaining £230 as follows:

· £115 by 08.45 on 1 February 2019 at the latest
· and the final £115 by 08.45 on 3 May 2019 at the latest
Please keep a note of these dates and amounts in your diary.  


	I confirm that, at any time, if I cancel my child’s place, for whatever reason, no money can be returned to me unless the place is taken up by another pupil / paid for by another family.  I understand that this may not be possible. It has been suggested to me that I arrange insurance against this happening.

	I would like to be considered as a Parent Helper – paid for equally from pupil participants’ fees.  I understand that I would need to apply for an Enhanced Disclosure Check, paid for by Midlothian Council.
	Please circle:

Yes  /  No

	Parent’s / Carer’s 
Signature:
	
	date:
	


Thank you
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